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Reaching Out with Nurturing Love to All God’s People 

OFFICE HOURS: Mon. Tues. Wed. 9-3 pm, Thurs. 10-2 pm 

8:30–11:30 am 

Photo by Ray Alden 

The VOYAGERS 
helped bag food 
at Redwood Em-
pire Food Bank. 



 

  

  From the Pastor 

HAPPENING AT  
CHURCH OF THE ROSES 
by Pastor Cindy 

 Here is a report of the Presbytery of the Red-

woods meeting held at our Church of the Roses on 

May 18th, 10am-3pm: About 85 people attended the 

quarterly meeting of the Presbytery of the Redwoods. 

Many commented about how beautifully our new car-

pet accented our hallways! They were glad to see our 

new bathroom renovations were progressing well, 

too.  

 One pastor said she could feel the Holy Spirit 

in this place and was so impressed with all the mis-

sions and programs we are engaged in! We started 

the meeting with a worship service led by me, Chris 

Rhodes, and Linda Burille. Bill Morgan and his Four for 

His Glory quartet graced the service with a beautiful 

song: “Restore My Soul.” Barbara McElroy played the 

piano and we sung hymns about restoration and the 

Holy Spirit.  

    I preached a sermon on Romans 8:22-

27 titled: “Faithful and Broken” about the 

need for the Holy Spirit to restore and 

revitalize us all. I mentioned that clergy 

and other church leaders are often not 

taking good care of our bodies, minds, 

and spirits. I referenced this book in the 

sermon and afterwards many of the pastors said they 

wanted to read it:   

 At the meeting people were nominated to vari-

ous committees of the Presbytery. I am now on the 

Committee on Preparation for Ministry. Chris Rhodes 

is on the Committee on Mission Finance.  

 In the afternoon we discussed at round tables 

an article titled: America’s Changing Religious Identity 

and read scripture passages reflecting on God’s call 

for our church’s mission and ministries. There are 

quilts for sale in Bowen Hall.  

 All the proceeds go to the Pedals for Protein 

fundraiser for the Hunger Task Force of the Presby-

tery.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We closed with a beautiful commissioning of 

Ruling Elder Chris Rhodes to his ministry at 

Westminster Woods.   We are very thankful to 

Cindy Goede, Gwen Christiansen, Ruth Can-

niff, and Evelyn Bunting who hosted the regis-

tration snacks, fruit, and drinks for the day. 

Panera lunch boxes were catered. 

 May God be with us all as we enter anoth-

er summertime! Come to the Church Picnic on 

June 24th. Be healthy, happy, and peaceful.  

Feed your soul by walking in nature and praying 

wherever you go!  

   Love,   

Pastor Cindy 

Join us for worship on June 3rd as we honor B&G for all 
their hard work in keeping our church  and worship 
services running beautifully. Their  
dedication to the church is a great blessing! 

Hal Sneath and Steve 
Fenner pose for a 
photo while discuss-
ing the inner work-
ings of bathroom 
doors. Thank you for 
your hard work and 
tireless spirit! 



 

 

 

 

ROSEBUD PRESCHOOL  

We are fast approaching the end of the reg-

ular school year. Some children will leave us 

in June while others will start. We are work-

ing on our outdoor environment and you 

will see changes to our climbing structure 

and outdoor play houses.  

Susan Jenkins, Director          

 

  COMMITTEE UPDATES 

FINANCE 

Through our first 4 months of the year things out of finance 

are good. Revenues are ahead of budget and expenses just a 

bit above budget. Expense increases were self-inflicted as we 

decided to extend more working hours to Jami and Ruth in 

the office. Cash operating reserves remain very adequate. 

But, with no capital reserves (money held in reserve for 

needed capital items, e.g. carpeting, renovated bathrooms, 

etc.) we need small capital campaigns to be successful in 

order to afford the work. 

 

Our existing capital campaign has been successful but with 

just a little more we’ll be able to carpet the offices and 

replace the rain gutters that leak and are totally ineffective. 

 

Please ask Dan Bargar about a very effective way to donate 

to the church if you have and are using distributions from an 

IRA as support. With the recent tax law changes wherein the 

standard deduction has been raised appreciably, donations 

to the church might not have the same favorable impact to 

your taxes. So using a Qualified Charitable Distribution 

(QCD) from your IRA is a distribution not taxed as income! 

Look into it, it’s a great way to make your donations. 

 

WE WOULD LOVE TO GET MORE CAPITAL DONATED FOR 

NEEDED WORK. 

 

Thanks, as always ask me anything you wish about our 

Church finances. 

 Chris Nelle, Chair 

Finance  

Finance thermometer on next page. 

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
The new carpet is installed, most of the inte-

rior painting complete, and the Campbell 

court bathrooms are usable! The B&G crew is 

continuing to work steadily on the renova-

tion. Our current objective is to finish textur-

ing the bathroom walls, lower the fire sprin-

kler heads, install a lower ceiling, paint, and 

install new lighting and ceiling fans. Thanks 

to all the people who contributed to the cap-

ital drive to make this happen. We also hope 

to re-carpet the office area, which we will 

concentrate on next, after completing the 

bathrooms.     

Steve Fenner, Chair 

FOR SALE  
 
The Church of the Roses has received a donation 
of a burial plot in Santa Rosa Memorial Park.  It is 
large enough for two caskets.  In lieu of caskets, it 
can be used for burial of ashes.  The going price if 
sold by the Park would be $4,495.  The buyer will 
be responsible for paying the $130 transfer of 
ownership fee.  Please contact David Nelson at 
539-6181, if interested. 



 

  

Celebrating Grads! 

N__ 

D__ 

J___ 

N__ 

O__ 

S__ 

A__ 

J__ 

J__ 

M__ 

A__ 

M___ 

 F___ 

 

255,000 
D__ 

 PLEDGE 

O__ 

S__ 

A__ 

J__ 

J__ 

M__ 

A__ 

 F___ 

30,000 

UNPLEDGED 

M__ 

 J__  

 

 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Vacation Bible School is just around the cor-

ner and we will need a lot of volunteers! Reg-

ister your child online or at the office! This year’s 

theme is PEACELAB. There will be a Science Lab, 

Art, Games, Crafts, and Drama! l If you’re inter-

ested in helping out, please contact Diane Osten. 

SAVE THE DATES for Parent Night Out on Fri-

day, July 14th 5:30-8pm and an ALL CHURCH 

MOVIE NIGHT Aug. 1st at 6pm. 

Tony Burille, Chair  

Diane Osten, Co-Chair 

Danielle Semlow, granddaughter of 
Randy and Diane Pierce is graduating 
magna cum laude from Sacramento State 
with a degree in child development . 

Kailee Bunting, grand-
daughter of Evelyn Bunting, 
is graduating from Clo-
verdale High School and will 
be going to SRJC.  

Kayla Harbaugh, grand-
daughter of Randy and  
Diane Pierce is graduating 
from Sonoma State with a 
bachelor of arts degree in 
communications. 

Ashley Smith, daughter of 
Norm Smith, is graduating 
from Maria Carrillo High 
School.  

The Christian Ed. Committee presented graduates Chelsea Howard, Re-
delle Canniff, Philippe Kodjale, and Eddie Seamans with Bibles and cross-
es from Jerusalem! Eddie Seamans is graduating from SRJC. (below rt.) 

Philippe Kodjale (left) is graduating from 
SRJC and will be attending Texas Tech. 

Thru April 

Thru April 



 

 

 

 

Congratulations 2018 Graduates! 

Casey Crouch, grandson of Alice 
Crouch is graduating from Arroyo 
Grande High School and is headed 
for UCLA.   

Kathryn Alloway Culver  
graduated from Duke Law school 
on May 13th at Duke University. 
She will be living in San Francis-
co and working at a law firm in 
Redwood Shores starting in Au-
gust. Her mother, Pastor Cindy, 
looks forward to having her back 
living on the West coast!  

Jenna Bauer,  granddaughter of 
Jim and Jeanette Bauer, is grad-
uating from the University of 
Arizona with a bachelor of arts 
degree. She attended the uni-
versity with a swimming scholar-
ship and swam in the Pac 12 
competitions for four years. Her 
degree is in communications. 

Chelsea Howard, our Sunday 
School Teacher, will be graduat-
ing with an M.A. in English from 
Sonoma State University and 
joining the Peace Corps. She 
will be teaching English in a Uni-
versity in Mexico. We will miss 
her! 

Lt. Ian Schwartz, graduate in 
Political Science from Univ. Of 
Utah.  Now commissioned in 
the Utah Army National 
Guard.  Ian is Chris Schwartz 
Bargar's grandson and son of 
Craig and Wendy Schwartz.  

Matthew Bauer,  
grandson of Jim and 
Jeanette Bauer, is re-
ceiving his masters de-
gree in finance from the 
University of Arizona. 
 

Sofia Da Silva, granddaughter of 
Don and Mickey Marshall, is gradu-
ating from Deer Valley H.S. in  
Antioch, CA.    

Michael Hansen, grandson of 
Nancy Hansen, is graduating  
from SSU with a B.S. in  
Kinesiology. 

Lauren Viarengo, 
granddaughter of 
Dan Bargar, is 
graduating from 
Monte Vista High 
school in Danville, 
CA. She will be 
attending UC Da-
vis in the fall and 
planning to major 
in Pre-health stud-
ies and become a 
nurse.  (Left) 

Redelle Canniff,  
daughter of Ruth and 

Matt Canniff,  
is graduating from 

SRHS ArtQuest  
Theatre and will be  

attending SRJC’s  
dental hygiene program. 

Isabella Williams, 
granddaughter of  
Nancy Hansen is grad-
uating from Novato 
High School of Per-
forming Arts. (Left) 



 

  

A Patient-Centered  

Health Care System  
by Felipa Jones 

 

What do you want your healthcare to look 

like?  Do you feel included in your healthcare 

decisions?  As consumers and patients, we are 

the center of our healthcare team, and we 

matter!  It's important to find a healthcare 

provider (HCP) that satisfies your unique 

healthcare needs (physical, emotional, mental, 

spiritual).  

 

Who are the members of the healthcare team?  - 

patients (and their advocates), HCPs (physicians, 

nurses, nurse practitioners, physician assistants), 

physical therapists, respiratory therapists, phar-

macists, dietitians, health educators, emergency 

technicians, etc.   

 

The type of healthcare you receive is largely de-

pendent on the role that we (patients) assume.  

Historically, healthcare has been doctor or HCP -

centered, in which the HCP is the center around 

which everything revolves.  In this case, the HCP 

is the center of knowledge, decision-making, and 

the gate-keeping, while patients usually assume 

passive or dependent positions, following HCP 

directions without much questioning.  The HCP 

has the majority of power, and there is not much 

space for dialogue, asking questions or having 

access to other options for care.  In the long run, 

this system is not sustainable or beneficial for ei-

ther HCP or patients, as it results in a static, in-

flexible, and fixed healthcare system, where both 

parties feel "used," disconnected, powerless and 

stuck. 

 

Over the last 50 years, there has been a growing 

movement toward a patient-centered healthcare, 

in which patients' needs are central.  Patients 

must assume an active and participative role in 

their own healthcare team.   It provides optimal, 

wholistic and personal care, including preventive 

care and lifestyle changes.  Active patient participa-

tion entails being involved in active and wise 

decision-making about your healthcare;  expressing 

opinions about different treatment methods and 

sharing important information, and practicing 

personal empowerment by taking responsibility for 

your own health.  You must have access to and keep 

records of your medical history (illnesses and 

conditions, allergies and sensitivities) and treatment 

(including medication and dietary supplements, 

immunizations, past hospitalizations, other HCPs 

treating you, test results, treatment options, etc). 

Very specifically, you must know what medications 

you are taking and why you are taking them.  You 

should always have a list of your medications, 

allergies, conditions, treatments, and other providers 

with you for all HCP visits.    

 

To make informed decisions about your 

healthcare ,you must have accurate information 

about your treatment options, and HCP's abilities 

and limitations.   You must learn as much as you can 

about your needs, and treatment options.  You are 

entitled to use any of the following methods - ask 

questions, dialogue, pamphlets, books, internet, 

health educators, second opinions, etc.  You may 

need to learn new communication skills to actively 

participate in your healthcare team, as well as re-

spect, responsibility, self-knowledge, and honestly 

sharing information (lifestyle, feelings, thoughts).  

You may need to have a healthcare advocate, if you 

don't feel you can assume such active role or if you 

are too ill. 

 

 ….TO BE CONTINUED (Look For Part 2 next month) 

ESSENCE OF THE ROSE HEALTH MINISTRY 

Wheelchairs/Walkers/Shower Chairs 

We have too many! If you or a friend 
is in need of a cane, wheelchair, 

walker, or shower chair...call us!



 

 

 

 

Buying on Amazon?  
Remember to start with smile.amazon.com  

so we get .5% donated  
from eligible Amazon purchases. 

 Choose us as your charity!  

 

Those serving in our military 
 

Sgt. David A. Dickens, USAF Jason Morse, Coast 
Guard Lt. Ian Alloway Culver,  Lt. Col. David Trow-
bridge, M.D. is stationed at the Joint Air Force Base 
Elmendorf-Richardson in Anchorage, Ak and serves 
as a Cardiologist with the Alaska Native Medical Cen-
ter, Chris Loranger serving in Afghanistan. 

Those mourning the loss of a loved one 

Those facing health issues 

 Please pray for the family and friends of Helen 

Mackenzie as they mourn her passing on March 

23, 2018.  

 Please pray for the family of Betty Thornton, who 

passed away on March 13th.  

Jerry Alloway 

John Baker 

Suzanne Barthel 

Jim Bauer 

Bill Beaumont 

Judy Bello 

Barbara Blinn 

Bob Bunting 

Patrick Butler 

Kathryn Alloway Culver 

Aileen Christie 

Alice Crouch 

Dick Draper 

Ray Foreaker  

Eric Hoche 

Ted McCarthy 

Gene Michel 

Jason Montsier 

Jessica Morse 

Lucrecia Muñoz 

Marie Patchin 

Carolyn Kenworthy 

Rhonda Patton Knoles 

Polly Post 

Evelyn Radunich 

Fred Recknagel 

Bob Simmons  

Marguerite St. Juste 

Marisa Taylor 

Bob Weber 

           Helen Wikle 

          Betty Witchey-Ryer 

Jill White 

Roger White 

Jamie Yen 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

       Sightless in Paradise 
 
So I am Blind. 
 

But only with my eyes. 
I hear better than those who are sighted. 

I hear the sound of waves, of wind, 
  of frogs, whose music entrances me. 
Of wind, which flows over my life 

and restores me to the living world. 
 
Of taste, which many flavors refresh me 

and are an anchor to 
  a traveler’s experience, as I travel 

in time on my journey. 
 

Of scent, which recalls memories, 
of times past, with friends, 

family, scents of each individual 
lives we have known and so intimate, 

so perishable. 
 
Of feel, embracing the touch of your hand 
  so warm, and know 
that I am not alone, still loved 
  and respected, valued 
and loved for who I am. 
 
Of you who are fully sighted 

where is your blindness? 
For all of us have our blind moments.  

All of us need to embrace 
Our humanity and reach unto each other. 

Each day is a day in Paradise. 
 
 
 

By Carlton G. Burille, 2/16/18 
Dedicated to James Holman (1786-1857) 

Community Corner 



 

  

PW Sewing will resume 
quilting Sept. 11th! 

Bayside or Santa Rosa, Ca 
9/16/2018 - 9/21/2018  

6, 2, or 1 Day Rides! 

The website at IMAthlete is open for 
registration. https://
legacy.imathlete.com/events/
EventOverview.aspx?

fEID=69018&fQuery=&z=1524443768954  Two separate rides will 
be offered this year, one in Humboldt North Coast area and 
one in Santa Rosa, see details online! 
Join the 6 day bicycle tour September 16-21, 2018.  
On a Saturday, September 29, a separate fun and family ride 
will be held at Knox Presbyterian Church on bike trails or less 
traveled roads in Santa Rosa. Distances will be 6 miles to 20 
miles.  
Your participation will help food pantries along the Northern 
Coast and Valleys of California to provide Protein rich food 
such as Peanut Butter, Canned Tuna, Chicken, Yogurt and Eggs 
to hungry Families, Seniors, Homeless persons and Children. All 
funds raised will be donated through Northern California Food 
Banks and a selected international hunger project.  
 
The P4P 2017 ride raised $44,924.69 for Food Banks and the 
Presbyterian Hunger Program. 

ANNOUNCING PEDAL FOR PROTEIN!  

QUILT PROCEEDS BENEFIT P4P! 
Pedal 4 Protein is our Redwoods Presbytery’s 
5th Annual Ride to support food pantries with 
healthy protein food.  The P4P ride is hunger in 
action with our mission to feed hungry people 
in Northern California to fight the root causes 
of hunger.  100% of the funds donated to the 
ride are used to support local food pantries 
and food justice projects. 
 
The quilts hanging on the back wall in Bowen 
Hall were made by Rev Alicia Abell, a clergy 
member of Redwoods Presbytery.  100% of the 
materials used to make these quilts were do-
nated and 100% of the proceeds from their 
sales will go to this year’s ride.  The suggested 
donation is pinned on each one. I also invite 
you to look at the back of the Christmas Tree, 
The Christmas Scenes Quilt and the Welcome 
Quilt.  Let your imaginations decide how to use 
them as well. 
 
Please make your checks out to Presbytery of 
the Redwoods with P4P on the Memo Line/
Alicia. When you give them to the church 
office, arrangements will be made for the quilt 
to be taken down and given to you as soon as 
possible. Your tax-deductible donations will go 
to my fundraising goal of $1,500!   My phone 
number is on the donation tags so please call if 
you have questions about them.  My mobile 
number is: (707) 834-8405.  Thank you in ad-
vance for supporting the Presbytery’s ride – 
P4P. 
 
Peace be to all of you, 
 
Rev Alicia Abell,  
Quilter and 2018 Rider for P4P 

VOYAGERS’ ESCAPADE  
to OAKMONT  

 Sat. June 9, 2018 at 4:00pm 

West Recreation Center,  
6470 Meadowridge Dr.  

 Drapers and Flandermeyers are hosts.  
We will provide punch, coffee, and desserts.  

You may bring a heavy hors d’ oeuvres and bever-
age of your choice. Callers will contact you.  

 
 DIRECTIONS 

From Highway 12 turn RIGHT onto Oakmont Dr.,  
RIGHT onto Stonebridge Rd.,  
RIGHT onto Meadowridge Dr.,  

LEFT into West Rec Center. Front door is on the  

https://legacy.imathlete.com/events/EventOverview.aspx?fEID=69018&fQuery=&z=1524443768954
https://legacy.imathlete.com/events/EventOverview.aspx?fEID=69018&fQuery=&z=1524443768954
https://legacy.imathlete.com/events/EventOverview.aspx?fEID=69018&fQuery=&z=1524443768954
https://legacy.imathlete.com/events/EventOverview.aspx?fEID=69018&fQuery=&z=1524443768954


 

 

 

 

Nita’s Top Picks 

Movies to Watch  
At Home 

Ladies Who Lunch 
Third Fridays of the Month 

Friday, June 15 at 11:30 am at  

Sam's For Play Cafe at  

2630 Cleveland Avenue in Santa Rosa. 

Call Marilyn Hilen for more information 

INSIST ON KINDNESS 
A Countywide Day of Fasting and Kind Acts 

In Honor of Ramadan Sun. June 10, 2018 

For the second year, the “Of One Soul” project of the Interfaith 
Council of Sonoma County interfaithsonoma.org) is sponsor-
ing an interfaith day of fasting and kindness to mark the 
month of Ramadan. This day is an opportunity for people of 
faith and people of conscience to come together under the 
simple banner of kindness. Participants are invited to volun-
teer in the community with Of One Soul (we will be serving 
lunch at St. Vincent’s in Santa Rosa), or to do projects on their 
own or with their congregations.  
 
 Community members are also invited to fast from dawn until 
dark, or as much of that time as they are able. This is in soli-
darity with our Muslim neighbors, and also to experience the 
spiritual practice of transcending the body’s needs for the 
purpose of feeding the spirit. At the end of the day, we will 
break fast together at a festive meal (self-pay) at King Fala-
fel, 100 Brown Street in Sebastopol. 
 
To help our planning, we encourage those who are interested 
to RSVP to volunteer or to attend the dinner.  
RSVP here: of-one-soul.ticketleap.com/kindness/ 

Anyone who was 

around for World War II 

will want to watch Gary 

Oldman’s masterful 

portrayal Winston 

Churchill in Darkest 

Hour. 

In spite of the disapproval of many, Churchill is ap-

pointed Prime Minister by the king. Supported by 

his caring wife (played by Kristen Scott Thomas) he 

rises to the occasion and rallies the discouraged 

British people to heroic valor. Oldman was awarded 

the Best Actor Oscar  for his performance and the 

film was a Best Picture nominee. 

Presbyterian Women 
celebrated the memory 
of the Rev. Helen  
MacKenzie at our April 
luncheon with the 
Raspberry Cake she 
had wanted for her 
100th Birthday in July. 
It was baked by Nita 
Pinney, pictured here. 
Helen was a faithful 
member of Presbyteri-
an Women and con-
tributed much to our 
Bible studies. 



 

  

 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 

MHS Senior Break-

fast 

Office Closed 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Gamblers Anony-

mous 

7:00 PM Korean 

Youth Group 

2 

6:30 AM Korean 

Prayer 

8:30 AM - 11:30 

AM All Church 

CLEAN UP DAY 

6 PM - 7:00 PM 

Sacred Space in 

Sanctuary 

3 

8:00 AM - 9:00 AM Ko-

rean Worship 

9:00 AM - 9:50 AM 

Learn Ukulele 

10:00 AM Worship - 

B&G 

11:30 AM Volunteer 

Meeting for VBS 

4 

Pre-K Closed 

12:00 PM - 1:00 

PM Qi Gong Video 

Class 

7:00 PM - 8:30 

PM Boy Scouts 

Troop #135 

5 

POLLING PLACE 

Pre-K Closed 

8:30 AM - 3:00 PM 

Buildings & Grounds  

 set up mic 

12:30 PM - 1:30 PM 

Fellowship Meeting 

12:30 PM Personnel 

1:30 PM - 2:30 PM 

Membership Meeting 

6 

Pre-K Closed 

10:30 AM - 

Staff Mtg. 

4:00 PM - 8:00 

PM MHS Soft-

ball Banquet 

7 

Pre-K Closed 

12:00 PM - 4:00 PM 

Committee on Minis-

try 

12 PM Noon Hour of 

Prayer (not  RoseRm) 

6:00 PM Bells practice 

7:00 PM  A.A. 

7:00 PM Girl Scouts 

7:30 PM Choir prac. 

8 

Office Closed 

Pre-K Closed 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Gamblers Anon. 

7:00 PM Korean 

Youth Group 

9 

6:30 AM Korean 

Prayer 

 

4 pm VOYAGERS 

ESCAPADE TO 

OAKMONT 

10 

8:00 AM - 9:00 AM Ko-

rean Worship 

9:00 AM - 9:50 AM 

Learn Ukulele 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

Worship - Guest Preacher 

Chris Rhodes 

11:15 AM - 11:15 AM 

S.S. Team Planning 

11 

9 AM - 12:00 PM 

Vacation Bible 

School "Peace 

Lab" 

12 PM - 1:00 PM 

Qi Gong Video 

Class 

7:00 PM - 8:30 

PM Boy Scouts 

Troop #135 

12 

8:30 AM - 3:00 PM 

Buildings & Grounds 

9 AM - 12:00 PM Vaca-

tion Bible School 

"Peace Lab" 

6:00 PM Deacon's 

Meeting 

13 

9 AM - 12:00 

PM Vacation 

Bible School 

"Peace Lab" 

10:30 AM - 

11:30 AM Staff 

Mtg. 

14 

Flag Day 

9 AM - 12:00 PM 

Vacation Bible 

School "Peace Lab" 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM 

Noon Hour of Prayer 

6:00 PM Bells practice 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

A.A. 

7:30 PM - 8:30 PM 

Choir prac. 

15 

Office Closed 

9 AM - 12:00 PM 

Vacation Bible 

School "Peace Lab" 

11:30 AM - 1:00 PM 

Ladies Who Lunch 

(away) 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Gamblers Anon. 

7:00 PM Korean 

Youth Group 

16 

6:30 AM Korean 

Prayer 

9:30 AM  

 Handicapables 

17 

8:00 AM - 9:00 AM Ko-

rean Worship 

9:00 AM Learn Ukulele 

10:00 AM Worship 

18 

12:00 PM - 1:00 

PM Qi Gong Video 

Class 

6:00 PM - 7:30 

PM Cub Scouts 

7:00 PM - 8:30 

PM Boy Scouts 

Troop #135 

19 

8:30 AM - 3:00 PM 

Buildings & Grounds 

5:00 PM Finance Meets 

5:30 PM Worship Com-

mittee 

7:00 PM Christian Edu. 

Meeting 

7:30 PM Boy Scouts 

Board 

20 

10:30 AM - 

11:30 AM Staff 

Mtg. 

21 

NEWSLETTER items  

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM 

Noon Hour of Prayer 

3:30 PM - 4:45 PM 

Book Club 

6:00 PM Bells practice 

7:00 PM  A.A. 

7:00 PM Girl Scouts 

7:30 PM Choir prac. 

22 

Office Closed 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Gamblers Anon. 

7:00 PM Korean 

Youth Group 

23 

6:30 AM Korean 

Prayer 

24 

8:00 AM - 9:00 AM Ko-

rean Worship 

9:00 AM Learn Ukulele 

10:00 AM Worship 

11:15 AM BP Screenings 

11:30 AM ALL CHURCH 

POTLUCK PICNIC 

11:30 AM - 12:30 PM 

Writing Class 

25 

12:00 PM - 1:00 

PM Qi Gong Video 

Class 

7:00 PM - 8:30 

PM Boy Scouts 

Troop #135 

7:00 PM Preschool 

Board Meeting 

26 

8:30 AM - 3:00 PM 

Buildings & Grounds 

5:30 PM Church and 

World 

7:00 PM Session Meets 

27 

10:30 AM - 

11:30 AM Staff 

Mtg. 

12:00 PM  

Staff Planning 

Meeting 

28 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM 

Noon Hour of Prayer 

6:00 PM Bells practice 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

A.A. 

7:30 PM - 8:30 PM 

Choir prac. 

7:30 PM Last Choir 

Practice 

29 

Office Closed 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Gamblers Anon. 

7:00 PM Korean 

Youth Group 

30 

6:30 AM Korean 

Prayer 

June 2018 
 

Father's Day
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*Traditional and Memorial Services
*Pre-Planning   *Funeral Insurance Plans
*Receiving from and Shipping to Other Funeral   
  Homes

Open Every Day ~ Professionally Trained Staff

1225 Sonoma Avenue, Santa Rosa
Phone: (707) 525-3730

Fax: (707) 525-3735
Email: mail@danielschapeloftheroses.com

CA Lic: FD-209      					     CA Lic: CR-92

ULTIMATE HOMECARE SERVICES
Your Ultimate Choice in Elderly Care

RELIABLE • CARING • LOVING • RESPONSIBLE
ultimatehomecareo1@gmail.com
Peninsula: 650-208-8948

North Bay: 707-387-1010 (Teri)
Care Coordinator:

707-703-2269 (Mere)

Auto • Home • Life

Samuel A Martinez
Agent

Insurance Lic. #0K76842
NMLS #139716 NMLS MLO #1445973 MLO Lic. #CD-DBO1445973

Providing Insurance & Financial Services

52 Mission Cir Ste. 119 • Santa Rosa
707-537-9857 • Fax 707-537-9875

www.Sammartinezagent.com
sam.martinez.erxw@statefarm.com

24 Hour Good Neighbor Service®

Barbara Nelson
Cruise & Group Specialist

BARBARA'S TRAVEL
Cruises - Tour & Packages

866-462-7887 		        Call (707) 538-3836
Affil. w/San Marin Travel 			  Fax (707) 538-3862

CST #1003321-10 			    barbarastravel@earthlink.net
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Rose Clippings, a monthly publication of the 
Presbyterian Church of the Roses 
 
2500 Patio Court 
Santa Rosa, CA  95405 
Phone 707-542-4272 
WWW.CHURCHOFTHEROSES.ORG 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

SIGN UP FOR VBS Day Camp 
June 11-15, 9-12noon 
Ages 4-11, $10/$25 family 
Volunteers Needed!  

SUBMIT ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER AT THE OFFICE OR EMAIL RUTH@CHURCHOFTHEROSES.ORG. 

Join us June 2nd in the Sanctuary. 

ALL CHURCH PICNIC 

JUNE 24TH 11:30 AM 

BRING YOUR FAVORITE SALAD 

OR SIDE DISH. Meat, beverages, 

and ice cream will be provided! 




